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MOUNDS VIEW SOFTBALL ASSOCIATION
June 2007 Board Meeting 

Patti Jo Fitzpatrick called to order the June 20 board meeting of the Mounds View Softball Association (MVSA) at 9:10 p.m.  The meeting was held at Rice Creek Fields in Shoreview.

Board members in attendance:  Barbara Birkholz, Wayne Brunn, Tom Bye, Patti Jo Fitzpatrick, Dan Honoroff, Betty Hurley, Curt Kruse, Jim Meyer, and Steve Tusa.

Absent:  Liz Anderson, Tom Healy, and Doug Schley.

VP – In-House (Dan Honoroff)

Board members discussed the end-of-the-season event for In-House players and their families at Rice Creek Fields.  Dan will check with the coaches before setting the date; July 17 and July 19 were suggested dates.  The four In-House teams will play a game or two, and each girl will get a participation medal.  Steve Tusa will provide information to Dan for ordering these medals.  Dan will prepare fliers and have them handed out to players at games.

A number of Sunday evening clinics were held this year for In-House players, but attendance was poor.  It was suggested that instead of offering these clinics on Sundays next year, that the first two or three practices of the 2008 In-House season should be mandatory for all teams, and held at Rice Creek Fields.  Also, at the Spring Fling, when girls register for the In-House program, they can move through a number of stations to learn skills.

Secretary’s Report (Barbara Birkholz)

A draft of the May 2007 minutes was sent to members by e-mail.  Betty Hurley made a motion to approve the May minutes.  Curt Kruse seconded the motion.










MOTION PASSED

Fall Ball registration – in-person registration will be at Rice Creek Fields on Thursday, July 12 from 6:00 to 8:00 p.m.  A registration form will be posted to the website.  The on-line registration software is almost ready to be made available on the website.  On-line registration will be available from the time the information appears on the MVSA website, until Sunday, July 15 at midnight.

The next MVSA newsletter will be distributed next week and will announce registration for Fall Ball.  There was still some space left on the draft newsletter, and Board members suggested it be used to list our teams going to national tournaments, as well as those that have done well in local tournaments.  Betty and Jim also want to have a thank you in the newsletter for parents who volunteered in the concessions stand.

Barb asked the Board what support has been given in the past to MVSA teams that go to national tournaments.  MVSA pays the registration fee for these teams, but does not cover the cost of trading pins or gift exchanges.  Instead, the teams have held car washes, worked at the 18U State Tournament, or found other ways to raise money for these extra costs.

Treasurer’s Report (Curt Kruse)

Curt gave a quick financial review.  He also reported that the Minnesota Intercollegiate Athletic Conference (MIAC) is interested in holding a tournament at Rice Creek Fields on May 2 and 3, 2008.  The Board agreed that Curt could let a representative know that it would be possible, if the Mounds View High School tournament and 12U Mounds View Madness Tournament remain on separate weekends.

VP – Traveling’s Report (Tom Bye) 

Because of the growing need for practice and game fields, and the limitation of four fields at Rice Creek Fields, Tom proposed that MVSA consider putting together an agreement with the Mounds View 621 School District to upgrade the fields at Pinewood Elementary School, which is about one mile from RCF.  MVSA would invest some money to get the fields in playing condition, and in turn would get priority use of the fields.  Initial discussions with the school district indicate interest in a partnership.

The Board discussed what would be required such as the grading of fields, installation of backstops, bases, home plates, pitching rubbers, benches, and a lockbox for equipment, and the purchase of temporary fencing if the fields were to be used for tournaments.  Members also discussed the fact that, although the association has grown rapidly in recent years, causing the current crowding issues, there is no trend data to let us know if this growth will continue, or if sports such as lacrosse and soccer will continue to grow and take players away from baseball and softball.

It was questioned who would be responsible for field maintenance; this would be the school district.  There was some concern that the district has not done an adequate job at the Turtle Lake fields this year, used by our In-House teams.

Betty Hurley asked which age levels would be most likely to use these fields.  She noted that 90% of our concession income is from the nights the 10U and 12U teams play at Rice Creek.  Also, it was noted that some teams would prefer to stay at RCF for practices because there are batting cages.  MVSA uses Shamrock Park for extra fields during a couple of tournaments; it was suggested that we look into the possibility of renting temporary fences for these tournaments, rather than buying the fencing for Pinewood.

Curt suggested upgrading one field at a time instead of all at once.  Tom will prepare a proposal for the Board’s review, to then be submitted to the school district.

Concessions (Betty Hurley and Jim Meyer)

A new circuit breaker has been installed in the concession stand.  In the past, the circuit breaker was in a room accessible only to city workers and not to MVSA representatives.

----------

Betty Hurley made a motion to adjourn the meeting.  Wayne Brunn seconded the motion.  The motion passed and the meeting adjourned at 10:15 p.m.

This draft was sent to 2007 board members on 6/23/07 by Barbara Birkholz
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